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Re: Rogers Request for Land Use Concur rence Reg ar ding a Proposed Comm unication Site Location at 6675 Mar y El len Dr ive, 

Nanaimo, BC V9V 1T7 (Rogers File: W5729- Woodg rove Centre) 

Dear Ms. Rowett: 

Further to our prior discussions, Rogers Communications Inc. (''Rogers'') is expanding its wireless network and is proposing a new 31.0 meter 

tall monopole tower at 6675 Mary Ellen Drive, Nanaimo ("Woodgrove Crossing Shopping Centre") to improve connectivity in the surrounding 

growing commercial and residential areas as well as along Island Highway N and adjacent roadways. The subject property is a large 5.98 acre lot 

and is zoned CC4-North Nanaimo Urban Centre zone. The proposed tower siting in the northwest corner of the subject commercial property will 

mitigate impacts to the ongoing use of the property while enabling Rogers to comply with municipal and Ministry of Transportation and 

Infrastructure (MOTi) setback requirements. Additionally, Rogers is proposing a slim monopole structure with flush-mounted antennas thereby 

minimizing view impacts to the extent feasible. This proposal represents critical infrastructure given that greater than eighty percent (80%) of calls 

to emergency responders including 911 are now placed via cell phones. 

In order to move forward with the proposed tower, Rogers was required to consult the Nanaimo community in accordance with the Innovation, 

Science and Economic Development (ISED) Canada Default Consultation Process. This process entailed the completion of a public notice in a 

local newspaper, a mail-out to area property owners and occupants within a radius of three times the proposed tower height and concludes with a 

request for a letter ofland use concurrence. A copy of the public consultation package and newspaper notices are enclosed for your reference (refer 

to Appendix A and B). 

During the consultation process, Rogers received input from thirteen (13) commenters (refer to Appendix C). Of the thirteen (13) sets of comments 

received, nine (9) indicated support for the proposal, two (2) indicated concerns or opposition and one (1) asked questions but did not state a 

position of support or non-support. The primary reason for supporting the proposal pertained to a desire for better connectivity for emergency 

response services and in support of public safety. The owners of the adjacent apartment expressed a desire for Rogers to retain a partial landscape 

buffer, to ensure quiet operation of the equipment and to develop a high quality design that will minimize impacts on their adjacent residential use. 

Rogers will be pleased to work with the City ofNanaimo to ensure that the final design and construction plan takes into account input received 

from local constituents and the municipality's preferences. 

Given that the proposal received broad support from local stakeholders, Rogers respectfully requests a motion or letter of land use concurrence 

that addresses the following items: 

• That the City of Nanaimo is satisfied with Rogers' consultation process, as outlined in ISED s Default Public Consultation
Process;

• That the proposed tower is a permitted use;
• That the proposed design and location is acceptable;
• That the City of Nanaimo has been consulted and concurs with the tower location.

ATTACHMENT C
PUBLIC CONSULTATION SUMMARY & LAND USE CONCURRENCE REQUEST






































































